
 
 
 

Frequently Asked Questions for Parents 
Possible Teacher Walkout or Work Stoppage 

 
 
1. How will I find out my child’s school is closed? 
 

Please only rely on the official district communication avenues for information on a school closing. Alhambra 
Elementary will use our SchoolMessenger notification system, letters home with students, our website at 
www.alhambraesd.org, school websites, phone calls with district officials, and verified district social media accounts 
to communicate information regarding a school closing.  For a missed phone call, please check the voicemail 
message before calling the school as staff will not be available at the school. 

      
  
2. How much notice will I have if there is a closure? 
 

Alhambra Elementary School District’s highest priority is timely communication. As we learn information we will 
share what we learn and any decisions we make regarding closing schools. 

 
 
3. If a school is closed, would the school year be extended?        
 

Yes. According to state law and current policies, any day that a school is closed would have to be made up. 
 
 
 
4. If a school is closed, would after-school clubs, activities, athletic practices, or games be canceled? 
 

Yes.  If schools are closed, all after-school activities would be canceled. 
 

 
5. If a school is closed, would school field trips take place as scheduled? 
 

No. If schools are closed, school field trips would be canceled. 
 
 
  
6. If a school is closed for more than one day, how often will I receive communication? 
 

You can expect daily communication during a school closure through website notifications, School Messenger 
automated calls/email messages and Alhambra Elementary School District social media accounts. 
 

 
7. My child’s school is closed, do I have to call him/her out sick? 
 

If school is closed, you do not need to call and report his/her absence. 
 
  
8. What support will the district offer to our families? 
 

The district will not have staff to provide any services at the schools.  The district could not vet outside resources, 
so is not able to make any recommendations for childcare options, feeding options, or any services not directly 
provided by the district.  

 


